Galloway School PTO Board Meeting Minutes

January 6, 2003


The following people attended the meeting:  Brandt Spenrath; Amy Spenrath; Suzie Chauvin.  Mr. Dakota Spenrath also attended in an ex officio non-voting capacity.  


Attendees arrived at the school at approximately 6:30 p.m.  After a brief discussion between the president and the treasurer as to which officer was most recently in possession of the key to the school, it was determined that a key was not present, and all agreed to hold the meeting at an alternative location.  


Still giddy with power from her brief tenure as acting president, in yet another mad power grab the vice president snatched the secretary’s tiara and took notes.  The president began the meeting by reviewing the minutes (notes) of the December meeting.  He noted that there was no general meeting held in December.  There will be a mandatory PTO meeting for all parents held on Tuesday, January 13.  The majority of the meeting will address issues relating to the coming year, including the new building.  Ms. Cerace will be speaking for most of the mandatory meeting, and other PTO business should be very brief.  Sign in sheets will be provided to identify those attending.

Officers’ Reports

President (Brandt):

Nothing to report


Vice President (Suzie):
No actual PTO business to report, but was delighted to report that there was a Mike Bricker trailer at the location of the new school, signaling that work may start in the near future.


Secretary (Leslie):

Remarkably silent during the entire meeting


Treasurer (Amy):

The treasurer noted an outstanding issue with regard to the budget for programs.  In a previous meeting, there was some discussion about not doing the writing workshop this year, because of the cost ($500 as I recall).  However, this program is apparently very good and well supported by the upper grade teachers.  Additionally, it appears that $300 was spent on a puppet show or shows for the lower grades, and the writing workshop is believed to be at least as valuable.  We understand Ms. Cerace is checking into whether there is a way to reduce the cost of the writing workshop.  In addition to the programs issue, the treasurer indicated that Ms. Cerace could tell us the monetary results from the Santa Shop.  


The treasurer was extremely happy to report that we have received our first large sponsorship payment for the Fun Run, specifically, $1800 from the City of Kemah.  (More details on the Fun Run infra).   The treasurer has made the deposit on the location for Cultural Arts Night, and is preparing to make the first yearbook deposit.  There are some upcoming expenses for the Fun Run, including postage, printing, and bulk mailing.  At this time, the PTO has over $14,000 in the bank.  


In light of the flush status of the bank account, the treasurer expressed her belief that it is an appropriate time to make a $4000 donation to the school, and moved to do so.  The president seconded the motion, and the motion was unanimously carried.  (Given young Mr. Spenrath’s ex officio status, he abstained from the vote.)  The treasurer will make the $4000 donation to the school in the near future.

Committee Reports


Student Books:
We understand this process has started, and teachers were given information shortly before the Christmas break.


Gazette:
We are still on the lookout for it.  Perhaps articles need to be updated?


Programs:

(Briefly discussed as indicated above.)


Fun Run:



· Amy has been working with Grace Lauderdale, who is doing a phenomenal job.  Amy would like the PTO to give Grace a gift at the Fun Run in recognition of her extraordinary efforts (perhaps a gift certificate for a massage?).

· The registration forms are prepared, and there is publicity on signmeupsports.com, and on the Krewe du Lac website.  

· There will be a Fun Run table at the PTO meeting seeking volunteers.  

· The main sponsors will be the City of Kemah and the Kemah Boardwalk.  Krewe du Lac is promoting the Fun Run and will be providing children’s activities for the Fun Run.  

· We need more sponsors, especially those whose business may be compatible with the Fun Run, for example, fitness centers.  

· Someone will be at the finish line giving foot massages.

· Amy is going to check with Leslie about getting a Fun Run page on the school website and Suzie will mention it as well.
  

· The Fun Run will be Saturday, February 21.

Cultural Arts Night:

March 27, from 5:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.  


Yearbook:
We need more pictures.  April 1 is the deadline for providing the number of books we want to order.

Agenda for Next Week’s Mandatory Meeting

Needs to be short.

Upon conclusion of the discussion, meeting adjourned.

� The website could use updating.  Chauvin can help with that.
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